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TESTIMONIAL

Every year since the start of the World interfaith harmony week Celebration, the Silsilah
dialogue Movement has always considered Zamboanga City medical Center as a Practicum area
of “Love in action” for the Youth Volunteers. On this occasion, they express their sincere
service and compassion to the sick in-patient of the hospital. True enough, the Youth
volunteers who came were touched and had understood the real essence of love of God, Love
of neighbor, as the patients are very appreciative of the visit and the food shared during the
half day visit.

For this year, on February 3, 2015, the Service of the Youth were focused on the
patients at the Pediatrics Ward and the mentally challenged patients at the Psychiatric Ward.
The volunteers provided food to share and spent some time listening and fostering friendships
to the patient and their care givers. This they did without considering one’s status in society or
the religion or ethnicity of the patient. It is surprising to note that one psychiatric patient
recognized the President of Silsilah Ms. Aminda E. Safio who was with the Youth that moment.
These patients were recipient of Silsilah hospitality during the Siege in Zamboanga in
September of 2013 when for lack of an institution to relocate them, Silsilah provided shelter at
Harmony Village and food for the duration of the crisis. It was unfortunate that the hospital has
to be closed during that fateful Zamboanga Siege which lasted for 25 days because it is located
at ground zero.

At the end of their visit, Dr. Hermino Casto Jr, the Chair of the Psychiatry Dept.
Explained to them that the patients are still human, non -violent and capable of receiving and
giving love.

Celebrating Interfaith harmony Week with the poor and the sick is indeed a joyful and
fulfilling journey towards achieving world peace.

Thank you very much to the people who made this activity worth remembering.
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